HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

February 17, 2015
Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by Chairperson Patrick White in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were  Beverly Daws, Gary Casady, Robert Hembera, Patrick White, and Troy Andersen.  Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler, and Water Clerk I Deb Larson.  Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Gary Casady seconded.  Motion Carried.

Beverly Daws moved the approval of the consent agenda: January 2015 meeting minutes, January 2015 financial report, and bills. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Consider Resolution Naming Depositories:
Beverly Daws made a motion to past Resolution Naming Depositories. Troy Andersen seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Beverly Daws, Robert Hembera, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady

NAYS: NONE

ABSENT: NONE

Resolution 4-15 Naming Depositors Approved.
Consider Resolution Authorizing of Payment of Certain Obligations:
Troy Andersen asked if we had any bills this applied to.  Debra Larson explained she ran checks a couple times a month which is why the board gets a list of the paid prior bills and a list of regular bills. 
Gary Casady made a motion to past Resolution Authorizing of Payment of Certain Obligations. Beverly Daws seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Beverly Daws, Robert Hembera, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady

NAYS: NONE

ABSENT: NONE

Resolution 5-15 Authorizing of Certain Obligations Approved.

Consider Writing Off Bill for 112 3rd Ave.
Debra Larson explained that the person past away and got no responded from sending out the bills. Troy Andersen made the motion to write off the bill. Gary Casady seconded the motion. Motion was carried.

Superintendent Report:

Carl Ransford told the board that Per Mar had gotten the security system at Well #10 is done. The Scada System is up and running automatically. There are a few pipes left to paint and then it should be all done. We are running liquid chlorine and phosphate for chemicals.
He showed the board the final plats for Pines at Turtle Creek 5th Addition. First Construction decided to put the water line where we originally wanted it. The board members wanted to know if the sewer was going to ran on the same side. Ransford told them that the sewer and water has to be 10 feet apart.
Ransford explained that they didn’t have the leak detection equipment because they had not heard back from some of the suppliers yet and he will have more information in March.

The Datamatic Company that we use for remote shutoff valves is no longer standing behind their product. We are looking at different options at this time. Hersey Company which is part of the Muller Company met with Marty and I to show us what they have to offer.

We only had 25 customers shut off this month. Whereas last month we had 38 shut offs.  There has been an increase in shut offs since we were advised not to post doors with orange disconnection tags.
The resolution to update our Rules and Regulations will be on the March agenda.  We will be waiting until March due to the Plumbing Code changes that the City Council is considering. Our Rules and Regulations refer back to these and we need to wait until the City Council pasts their part at the February 19th council meeting.
Ransford told the board that Marty and he went to a class on pumps and control panels which were very good. He is going to send Steve and Jason to the class as well. He also said he is sending Nick Streng and Deb Larson to a free workshop and tour of the Clow Foundry in March.
Ransford showed the board a letter that people had been receiving in the mail about insurance of sewer and water lines. He explained to the board that a company had come to us several years ago wanting an endorsement for their services. The City and Water Board turned it down and still does not endorse these companies. 
Gary Casady moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 pm. Troy Andersen seconded the motion. Motion carried.

                                                                          
                           __________________________




                
                                         Chairperson, Patrick Whited
ATTEST:
__________________________

Debra Larson, Water Clerk I
